



WYMONDHAM  TOWN  COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL 
 MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 5th January 2016
 in the TIFFEY ROOM CENTRAL HALL at 7.30pm.
Councillors present:   
	S Wyer
	P Stearn
	K Hurn

	J Mooney
	D Underwood
	J Halls

	C Longhurst
	L Hornby
	J Hornby

	P Broome
	R Savage
	I Flatt

	A Osborne
	S Sayer
	



   Members of the public: 10









   Cllr. Foulger (Norfolk County Council)
	001/16
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE Cllr. Holden


	002/16
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST Cllr. Sayer – agenda item 10 (Kings Head Meadow Lease) – related to Wymondham Town Football Club Trustee.


	003/16
	REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS None.


	004/16
	MINUTES OF MEETING Upon the proposition of Cllr. Halls and seconded by Cllr. Broome the minutes of the meeting held on 1st December 2015 were approved as a correct record. 


	005/16
	PROGRESS UPDATES 
· Cllr. Underwood – Positive future for Wymondham Consultation – Additional question to be included re ‘About Wymondham’ and next meeting of working group to be arranged.



	006/16
	FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE the minutes of the meeting held on 22nd December 2015 were noted.



	007/16
	SUNDRY CREDITORS On the proposition of Cllr. J Hornby and seconded by Cllr. Savage it was resolved to pay accounts for December as per the submitted list to the sum of £34,158.71
In compliance with Financial Regulations, the Clerk tabled a list of salaries paid from the wages account to the sum of £8,008.36


	008/16
	MAYOR’S ENGAGEMENTS Noted.


	009/16
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  
· Mr Heard – agenda item 10 (King’s Head Meadow Lease) – commented that it would appear that matters have progressed quickly for the decision made by the Council at its December meeting. Clerk replied that the December decision related to Wymondham Town Football Club and tonight’s agenda item related to Wymondham Town Football Club Limited.


	010/16
	KING’S HEAD MEADOW – LEASE
Cllr. Sayer left room and took no part in debate or vote.

1) Cllr. Mooney outlining the background to the lease negotiations with Wymondham Town Football Club Limited (WTFC Ltd) and reiterated the offer made by the council to the club, his notes are attached to these minutes. He then  referred to a further meeting held with their board before Christmas and the letter received from their solicitors (Spire) just before the December meeting of the Council.
A response to the solicitor’s letter had been prepared and was discussed section by section. Cllr. Mooney then referred to the concerns of WTFC Ltd in respect of electrical installations within the building and that the Council had commissioned an Electrical Installation Condition Report (EICR) . This was completed by a reputable local registered electrical contractor on Saturday 2nd January 2016. Cllr. Hurn then outlined the salient points of the report which contained a number of C2 and F/I (Further Investigation) points which in his professional opinion require action to resolve, work he estimated would cost in the region of £3500 - £4,000. After discussion upon the proposition of Cllr. Mooney and seconded by Cllr. L Hornby it was unanimously agreed that that the Council would appoint contractors to carry out the C2 & F/I works as outlined in the EICR on the condition that this is done after the lease has been signed.
This decision is to be incorporated in the response to WTFC Ltd’s solicitors.

Mr Garwood (board member of WTFC Ltd) commented that the club were having difficulty finding guarantors for the lease but acknowledged that this was the clubs responsibility to resolve. 

It was also noted that Wymondham Town Football club had commission a report in April 2014, a copy of which had been sent to the Council, and that no action appears to have been taken to rectify the C2 & F/I issues reported.

2) It was also unanimously resolved to also advise WTFC Ltd’s solicitors that the Council requires the new lease to Wymondham Town Football Club Limited to be completed by 31st January 2016 failing which the offer will be withdrawn.

This decision is to be incorporated in the response to WTFC Ltd’s solicitors.

It was unanimously agreed to send the response to WTFC Ltd’s solicitors via the Council’s solicitors.



	011/16
	PRECEPT 2016/2017 
Cllr.         Cllr. Savage introduced the budget that has been recommended by the Finance & General Purposes Committee. Projected income is £66,130, expenditure of £363,163 and allocations to earmarked reserves of £112,250 leaving a funding requirement of £409,283. A transitional grant of 24,101 has been offered by South Norfolk Council leaving a precept requirement of £385,182 which with a tax base of 5,095 dwellings results in a band ‘D’ property being charged at £75.60 pa an increase of £2.20 pa on last year. Cllr. Savage advised that the rate had been frozen over the previous 5 years due to good management and efficiency savings but costs were rising and more funds needed to be placed in earmarked reserves for future projects as a new Cemetery and the refurbishment of Ketts Park. Comments were then made about the need to continue to look for future savings. . Upon the proposition of Cllr. Savage and seconded by Cllr. J Hornby it was unanimously resolved to approve this precept.



	012/16
	NORFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL  E mail received outlining traffic management works being considered. Cllr. Mooney explained that he had held discussion with the County Council’s highways department and these suggestions were for the Town Council to discuss before a decision is made to proceed with formal legal order consultations. After discussion it became apparent that Councillors had a number of concerns and differing views. It was decided to invite the Project Engineer from the County Council to a briefing meeting with Councillors to explain the rationale behind their proposals and any legal traffic management regulations that apply.


	013/16
	REPORTS FROM DISTRICT / COUNTY COUNCILLORS
· COUNTY COUNCIL 
· Cllr. Mooney
· Ashleigh School are preparing plans to extend premises following re-organisation of schools in Wymondham.

· Spooner Row School have requested a meeting with the Town Council to discuss possible expansion plans.

· Cllr. Foulger

· Queens 90th Birthday Celebration will take place on Sunday 15th May.

· DISTRICT COUNCIL No reports


	014/16
	REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES
· Cllr. Stearn attended meetings of the Lizard Trustees and the Central Hall Trustees.


	015/16
	SUGGESTED ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING None.
Cllr. Mooney on behalf of the Council offered his condolences to the family of Horace Wilkinson who passed away recently. Horace was well known and had contributed to Wymondham life in a number of ways including the Heritage Society, Wymondham Development Partnership and the Farmers Market.



	
	

	
	


 [The meeting closed at 20.55 pm] 

DATED  this  ……………………………….day of ………………………………….2016  


SIGNED  …………………………………………………..(Chairman)
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